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January/February 2010
Dear Families: 

Happy New Year!  I hope you all had a wonderful holiday and fun-filled, safe New Years.   The information enclosed is intended to provide an overview of past, current and future topics; while providing links focused this month on supporting your child in the area of literacy.  The easiest and most convenient way to receive the Paterson Chatter is through our Notify Me feature on the John Paterson School web site.  If you are not already signed up for this feature, please do so at: http://www.jp.newington-schools.org/.  

Paterson Chatter Topic Highlights include:
	Principal’s Section

· Academic Spotlight ~ Sight Word Recognition
· Connecticut Mastery Testing (CMT)
· Budget Presentation ~ 2010–2011
· Parking – Help Please 

· Kindergarten Snow Wear for Recess 

· Calendar of Events
(Click to advance to a Topic of Interest)
	Grade Levels/Special Areas 

· Kindergarten
· Grade 1
· Grade 2
· Grade 3

· 
Grade 4
· Special Areas:  PE, Art, Music
· Nurses Corner 
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Academic Spotlight

Our academic spotlight in this issue of the Paterson Chatter is focused on Literacy, more specifically, Sight Word Recognition.  The acquisition and application of sight word recognition is a foundational skill supporting reading fluency and comprehension.  There are anywhere from 200 to 300 common words found in young children’s literature.  They have also been referred to as "service words" which children need to recognize in order to achieve reading fluency.  Many of these 200 to 300 words can not be "sounded out," and therefore must be learned by sight.  The sight word lists most commonly used in the Newington Public School System is the Dolch Sight Word Vocabulary.  There are five word lists that students should know by sight, starting with the Pre-primer, Primer, First, Second to Third grade list.  There are many fun flashcard and memory games, as well as online activities you can do with your child to support their acquisition of sight word recognition for the early stage of developing fluency when reading.  Try to Google, “Dolch Sight Word Lists, Games and Activities” or visit some of the links below.  (http://www.mrsperkins.com/dolch.htm has always been a favorite of mine)!

	


	http://www.sightwordswithsamson.com/sw/sight_words.asp

	


	http://www.mrsperkins.com/

	


	http://www.quiz-tree.com/Sight-Words_main.html 

	



	http://www.kidzone.ws/dolch/kindergarten.htm 

	


	http://www.teach-nology.com/worksheets/language_arts/dolch/ 

	



	http://www.learningbooks.net/xLPDolch.html 

	


	http://www.bingocardcreator.com/ 


(Back to top)
Connecticut Mastery Testing
Statewide, students in grades three and four take the Connecticut Mastery Tests (CMT).  Testing periods range from forty-five minutes to one hour.  This year, the Connecticut Mastery Testing window will begin March 2nd and last though March 26th.  The CMT is a standardized assessment intended to measure student performance in the areas of reading, writing and mathematics.  It is based on the Connecticut State Language Arts and Mathematics Curriculum Framework standards.  It typically takes three to four months for student performance results to return from the State Department of Education.  If you have any questions regarding the CMT, please call your child’s classroom teacher, or me.  If you wish to learn more about the CMT on your own, the Connecticut State Department of Education provides a wonderful resource.  Please visit: http://www.csde.state.ct.us/public/cedar/assessment/cmt/index.htm.

Budget Presentation ~ John Paterson School – February 9th 6:30 – 7:30 pm.
At the last Board of Education meeting held on Wednesday, January 13, 2010, Dr. Collins, Superintendent of Schools, presented the proposed school budget for the 2010-2011 school year.  That same presentation will be made at our next PTO meeting, scheduled for Tuesday, February 9th beginning at 6:30 pm in the Library Media Center.  All parents are encouraged to attend to hear the presentation and have an opportunity to ask questions.  

Kindergarten Snow Wear for Recess:

Due to time constraints and physically managing approximately 22 students per classroom, we kindly ask that you please not send your kindergarten child to school with snow pants.  Kindergarten students will not be going in the snow during recess time.  Please contact your child’s kindergarten teacher with any questions.  Thank you. 

(Back to top)
Parking at John Paterson School

I continue to recognize that parking at John Paterson School is difficult, but I must take this opportunity to remind all parents to please refrain from parking in non-designated areas such as yellow curbed fire lane locations in our front entrance and bus loops, as well as to completely refrain from parking in the staff only parking lot located off of Church Street.  

These policies are in place for the safety of our children.  I thank those of you who continue to follow these policies, and ask all to comply.  Continued violations may be reported to the police.  

Please contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,
Stephen Foresi 
(Back to top)
John Paterson Calendar of Events

	Jan 15
	School-wide Meeting
	2:00 pm

	Jan 20
	Grade 1 (Miss Campanelli, Mrs. Olson, Mrs. Pellegatto) to Lucy Robbins Welles Library
	9:00 am – 10:30 am

	Jan 21
	Grade 1 (Mrs. Sanzo & Mrs. Cote) to Lucy Robbins Welles Library
	9:00 am – 10:30 am

	Jan 29
	Grade 4 Field Trip to the Science Center
	9:00 am – 12:00 pm

	Jan 29
	Professional Development
	1:25 pm release

	Feb 2
	Mike Kachuba performs Connecticut in Song for Grade 3
	2:00 pm

	Feb 5
	Showchoir Performance (JWMS performs at JP)
	1:30  pm 

	Feb 9
	PTO Meeting
	6:30 pm

	Feb 12
	School-Family Meetings
	9:00 am

	Feb 15 – 19
	Winter Vacation – No School
	

	Feb 23
	Grade 4 Field Trip to the University of Hartford
	9:00 am – 12:00 pm

	Feb 24
	Whats the Matter Science Presentations for Grade 2
	

	Mar 1
	Grade 2 (Mrs. Senatro & Mrs. Miga) to Lucy Robbins Welles Library
	9:00 am – 10:30 am

	Mar 2
	PTO Meeting
	7:00 pm

	Mar 3
	The Shadow Knows Science Presentation for Grade 1
	

	Mar 4
	Grade 2 (Mrs. Barilla & Mrs. Bontempo) to Lucy Robbins Welles Library
	9:00 am – 10:30 am

	Mar 12
	School-Family Meetings
	9:00 am

	Mar 12
	Preschool Field Trip to The Dinosaur Place at Nature’s Art
	9:00 am – 1:00 pm

	Mar 16
	Student Council Meeting
	10:45 am

	Mar 17
	Homemade Fun Science Presentations for Kindergarten Classes
	

	Mar 18
	JP Incoming Kindergarten Residency Registration at John Paterson School
	4:00 pm – 6:00 pm

	Mar 23 – 25
	Parent/Teacher Conferences
	1:25 pm dismissal

	Mar 26
	Staff Professional Development
	1:25 pm dismissal

	Mar 30
	Mr. Milardo visits Grade 4 Classes
	

	Mar 31
	Grade 1 to the Children’s Museum
	9:00 am – 11:30 am

	Apr 5
	Little Theater of the Deaf Performance
	TBD

	Apr 6
	Student Council Meeting
	10:45 am

	Apr 6
	PTO Meeting
	7:00 pm

	Apr 9
	School-Family Meetings
	9:00 am

	Apr 13
	Finally Fun Machines Science Presentations for Grade 3
	

	Apr 13
	Edison Workshops  Science Presentations for Grade 4
	

	Apr 14
	Finally Fun Machines Science Presentations for Grade 3
	

	Apr 14
	Edison Workshops Science Presentations for Grade 4
	

	Apr 16
	MKMS Wizard of Oz Performance for Grade 4 at MKMS
	9:00 am

	Apr 19 – 30
	Spring Break – No School
	

	Apr 27
	JWMS Orientation for Grade 4 Students 
	9:00 am

	Apr 27
	JWMS Orientation for Grade 4 Parents
	7:00 pm

	Apr 29
	School-wide Meeting
	9:30 am

	May 4
	National Teachers’ Day
	

	May 4
	Grade 4 (Mrs. Carson, Mrs. Brown & Mrs. Powers-Tibball) Field Trip to Roaring Brook
	9:00 am – 12:15 pm

	May 7
	Grade 3 (Miss Fischer & Mrs. Delaney) field Trip to Mystic
	9:00 am – 2:00 pm

	May 11
	Grade 2 (Mrs. Miga & Mrs. Senatro) Field Trip to Roaring Brook
	8:50 am – 11:30 am

	May 11
	PTO Meeting
	7:00 pm

	May 12
	School Nurses’ Day
	

	May 13
	Bus Evacuation Practice
	

	May 13
	Grade 2 (Mrs. Bontempo & Mrs. Barilla) Field Trip to Roaring Brook
	8:50 am – 11:30 am

	May 14
	School-Family Meetings
	9:00 am

	May 18
	Spring Concert
	1:50 pm & 7:00 pm

	May 19
	Grade 2 Field Trip to University of Hartford
	10:45 am – 1:30 pm

	May 25
	Field Day for Grades 1 & 2
	

	May 25
	Student Council Meeting
	10:45 am

	May 26
	Field Day for Preschool and Kindergarten
	

	May 27
	Grade 3 (Mrs. D’Alessandro & Mrs. Michaud)  Field Trip to Mystic
	

	May 28
	Staff Professional Development
	1:25 pm dismissal

	Jun 1
	RAIN DATE – Field Day Grades 1 & 2
	

	Jun 2
	Field Day for Grades 3 & 4
	

	Jun 3
	A Celebration of Learning Awards Ceremony
	10:00 am

	Jun 4
	Grade 4 to Sturbridge Village
	9:00 am – 2:00 pm

	Jun 7
	RAIN DATE – Field Day Preschool and Kindergarten
	

	Jun 8
	PTO Meeting
	7:00 pm

	Jun 9
	RAIN DATE – Field Day Grades 3 & 4
	

	Jun 15
	Grade 4 Picnic
	

	Jun 21 *
	School-wide Meeting
	9:30 am

	Jun 21* & 22 *
	Early Release Day
	1:25 pm dismissal

	Jun 22
	Scheduled last Day of School
	


*denotes change from original schedule
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Kindergarten Korner 
[image: image15.wmf]The kindergartners are not hibernating this winter!  We are very busy digging into reading, writing, math, science, social studies, and health.   We read many folk tales in December and January such as Goldilocks and the Three Bears, The Three Billy Goats Gruff, The Three Little Pigs, The Gingerbread Man and The Mitten.  Hearing familiar tales over and over again builds children’s memory and reading skills.  It’s also fun to retell them and act them out!  

We are noticing the weather changes and enjoying stories about snow and ice.   Due to the excessively cold temperatures, we are sometimes indoors for recess which can be hard for little bodies that need fresh air and movement. We exercise with the children with various music and movement experiences and remind them to exercise at home too.  Children need to be encouraged to bundle up and play outside whenever possible.  Taking your child ice skating, bowling, or to an indoor play place is a good activity on weekends.   The local science and art museums, aquariums, and library are also great stress-relievers in the winter. 
 

[image: image16.wmf]In language arts, we are continuing to work in small groups.  We are working hard to remember letters and sounds and putting sounds together to make words, using pictures for clues and trying to figure out what would make sense.  Our students are being challenged more in reading and writing and you can see their confidence increasing as they practice these skills.  If you are reading aloud to your child, reviewing high frequency/muscle/sight words, rhyming, and going over schoolwork at home, it has made a difference in your child’s vocabulary and skills.   

The children seem to be excited about the take-home reading program.  Enjoy reading books together and also encourage your child to read independently.  Remember to have your child write in his/her journal once a week and to return this every week! When your child says “how do you spell…?”  remind them to “stretch” the word slowly to hear the letter sounds and to write the letters they hear.  You can also help them by asking what they hear in the beginning, middle, and at the end of the word.  

In math, we still need to practice at home counting and identifying numbers from 0 to 30.  A tricky skill to learn is to know how much is “one more” or “one less”.  Try challenging your child at home with questions like “How much is one more than 6?   How much is one less than 6?” Increase the number when they seem ready.  We are also learning the names and values of pennies and dimes.    Have your child count the money in his/her bank!

The year is going by fast.  The students are becoming more independent and focused on their work.  Thanks for your continuing effort to support your child’s learning, our classrooms, and our school!  

(Back to top)
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Brrr!  Those warmer than normal November days seem tropical as the arctic blast of recent weeks reminds us that it is January! Welcome winter and 2010!  With such a variation in weather patterns our first graders will undoubtedly be using their observation skills to predict how those November sky conditions that we tracked will compare to the ones we will be following in our February math lab.  Will sunny, partly sunny, or cloudy conditions win out?  Stay tuned for the answer! While the children enjoy sledding and sculpting snow creatures outdoors, they are also romping in the wonderful world of imaginary snow in our classrooms through poems, stories, and projects. Did you know snowflakes have six sides? We have been discussing winter weather and animals through reading, art and writing.  Emphasis has been on constructing descriptive sentences using proper capitalization and punctuation.  Many students are now able to develop three, four, and five sentence paragraphs.  Their confidence level continues to increase as they share their writing with other first graders during our “Author’s Chair” time. 

[image: image18.wmf]Sharing was a huge part of our recent social studies unit as we explored family heritage, customs, and celebrations.  Our Weekly Reader issue entitled “Bright Holiday Lights” launched our study of six different holidays: Christmas, Diwali, Eid-al-Fitr, Hanukkah, Kwanzaa, and Las Posadas.  Learning about five of those holidays involved traveling away from our daily classrooms.  In preparation for our “Holidays Around the World” event each student had to apply for a holiday passport.  Although there was some estimating needed when the children had to write down their height and weight, their critical thinking skills were tested along with their knowledge of birthplace, addresses, and physical features.  Once the children had filled out their passport applications and they were approved we were ready to begin our exciting journey. Each first grade classroom became a holiday destination.  Mrs. Buganski, our district computer resource teacher, offered her expertise in Miss Campanelli’s room as the children learned about Hanukkah.  At each destination the first grade teachers welcomed a new set of travelers.  Through reading, writing, and art activities the children became instant experts on how people celebrate different holidays.  Our hands-on activities and the opportunity to share with different students and teachers was an outstanding way to recognize the common thread in all holiday traditions and to respect the diversity that each celebration brings to the world.  Following a busy and fun-filled day of traveling with no major flight delays, the children were back home in their own rooms the next day sampling food from each of their holiday destinations.  Our first graders agreed that it was one of the best celebrations they have had!
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Although our traveling was grand, it is always great to welcome visitors to our classrooms as well.  Mrs. Garavel, our science resource teacher, had the opportunity to visit us and brought along a collection of pinecones.  Our young scientists have already learned in our unit on monarch butterflies the importance of observation.  Mrs. Garavel emphasized how every day we think about the things around us, wonder about them, and ask questions.  What do pinecones have to do with monarch butterflies?  The children came up with some excellent ideas and easily made the connection when Mrs. Garavel showed them a page in a big book depicting the life cycle of the pinecone.  Our first grade scientists then got to work examining the various pinecones with magnifiers, sketching each specimen, and labeling the scales, sap deposits, and seeds.  The favorite pinecone, described as gigantic by the children, was from Mrs. Garavel’s hometown in Arkansas.  Now that’s a traveling pinecone! Mrs. Garavel will return later this month to kick off our next science unit entitled “Animals in Winter”.  Our first graders will be venturing into the area of research as they learn about individual animals and their habits.  We are looking forward to guiding them through the steps necessary in preparing a factual report.

Get ready.  Get set.  Go!  Our first graders recently hit the road in math as miniature cars zoomed down our homemade speedways.  Ask your child to tell you about our math lab called "Rolling Along with Links".  Which car went the farthest and how did we measure the distance?   During this lab the students collected, recorded, and analyzed data. Throughout our unit on measurement the children will be learning to use standard and non-standard units of measurement. Telling time to the hour, knowing the days of the week in order and locating dates, days, weeks, and months on a calendar will also be included in our unit of study. We appreciate your support in assisting your child with these concepts and your continued home practice of easy addition facts.  We are currently working with the Plus 2 facts.  

 

[image: image20.wmf]The integration of reading, writing, and the content areas occurs daily at school and at home.  As the children continue to read S.T.A.R. books each day, we will soon be introducing a writing component to accompany their daily reading routine. As we have mentioned before, if your child prefers to use library books or books from your home collection, instead of selecting S.T.A.R. books, that is totally appropriate. Each student will receive a response journal in which they will have the opportunity to write about the book.  Students will be reminded that they should be editing their own entries in their journals and not to be overly concerned with having all words spelled correctly. A letter with specific details and expectations will be sent home with the response journals later this month. As parents and teachers we applaud the marvelous accomplishments that have taken place this year and we look forward to our continued partnership in learning! 

 

Enjoy the winter months by cuddling up with your child and reading together!     

(Back to top)
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Happy New Year!  2010 is off to a busy start for Grade Two.  Second graders are studying a math unit on place value. They are learning about the standard and the expanded form of numbers. The students are increasing and decreasing numbers by ten and one hundred. Also they will continue to order sets of numbers with values up to the hundreds place.

What great strategies our second grade readers are using! In our theme of Helping Hands, we are focusing on constructing meaning. The students are learning how to determine the main idea and supporting details, to compare and contrast and to predict outcomes based on what they know and what they have read. They also are learning how to prove a statement they have made about a story by finding evidence from the text to support their answers. During our “Book Bunch” reading time some children are practicing reading skills with teachers and tutors. Other children are reading and responding independently to a variety of books on their own levels.  They are having fun reading about Arthur, Henry and Mudge, Junie B. Jones, Magic Tree House Mysteries, non-fiction topics and other favorites.
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Second graders continue to focus on our very important health and science unit on food and nutrition. We are learning to take care of our bodies by planning balanced meals and preparing healthy snacks. Don’t be surprised if your children offer some suggestions for healthy meal planning at home! 

As always, thanks for your continued support with reading and math at home. The children have benefitted greatly from the practice at home of addition and subtraction facts, telling time and counting money. 

(Back to top)
Grade Three
Well, well, well.  Where has 2009 gone?  It’s too late to worry about it now, for 2010 has sprung upon us.  In March of this new year, students will be taking the Connecticut Mastery Test.  Teachers continue to use time throughout each week to help students gain familiarity with the testing format.  The Connecticut Mastery Test is an opportunity to demonstrate what students have learned.

 

[image: image23.wmf]For many of us January has also brought on a rebirth of the personal narrative.  Students will plan and follow through to complete personal narratives, utilizing all parts of the writing process.  These types of stories, in which detailed personal connections to a specific moment in a person’s life experience are drawn upon, allow students to hone their ability to elaborate and write with emotion.     

 

[image: image24.wmf]Our Trophies language arts program is also in full swing.  In the third theme, “Friends to Grow With,” students read about people growing and changing through their relationship with others.  By reading about friends and families that influence one another, they will come to understand the power they possess as individuals.  Beverly Cleary is one author who writes stories to complement this theme.  Weekly or monthly trips to the library can motivate your children to read nightly.  The librarians in the children’s department are more than happy to show children Beverly Cleary books, or books of any other interest for that matter.

 

Field trips are an enriching experience for all students, and based on the way the permission slips have been flying around your homes, it’s clear we’ve had our fair share.  The Trash Museum taught us to rethink when throwing “trash” out to make sure that it can’t be recycled or reused for other purposes.  The State Capitol and the Old State House showed us how the Connecticut government worked in the past as well as right now!   

 

Math is such a natural part of our lives that it is sometimes easy to overlook its importance.  Our young mathematicians recently gained some experience with conceptual division, and will soon be working with more patterns.  With this knowledge they can start to really examine mathematical relationships in order to make predictions.  Of course a little extra math fact practice (5 minutes nightly) will build up the confidence needed to attack some of these more challenging mathematical situations.

 
May the coming year bring you much happiness and many successes. 

 

The Grade Three Teachers  
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Grade 4

The fourth grade team at John Paterson would like to wish all of you a healthy and happy New Year.  Hopefully, all of you managed to make the most of this past holiday season by spending time with family and friends.  Now that the new year has begun, we have wasted no time with continuing to move forward in all academic areas.  

[image: image25.wmf]One of the best ways to create invested and motivated readers is to provide our students with many opportunities to choose books with topics that interest them.  By empowering our students to self-select a good portion of what they read independently, students are more inclined to read on their own.  By reading regularly, students develop a love for print, increase their vocabulary, fluency and reading comprehension.  It is during independent reading blocks where students have an opportunity to practice newly learned reading strategies.  When students have the opportunity to read, they internalize many of the conventions of spelling, sentence structure and ideas leading to improved ability as a reader and writer.  Students who read independently on a regular basis flourish as writers.  The fourth grade team here at Paterson begins each reading and writing session with a mini-lesson.  The mini-lesson is an interactive process where we model a desired reading or writing skill.  The remainder of our language arts block is devoted to additional reinforcement within small skills groups.  Those students who are working independently are encouraged to apply what they’ve learned at their independent level.  Help your child become a life-long reader by providing opportunities to read on a daily basis for extended periods of time. 

[image: image26.wmf]In the content areas, students are applying their reading, writing and technology skills to gather information on topics such as rocks and minerals, government and maps.  Through hands-on learning experiences, students have performed many tests on various rocks and minerals to determine the qualities of these resources.  As a culminating activity, students are working closely with Dr. Pac to create a Power Point that highlights the key discoveries made in this unit.  Ben’s Guide to Government and other online resources are helping to shape your child’s understanding about the U.S. government and the purpose of maps.

Pre-assessments continue to help the fourth grade team to focus on key concepts during math instruction.  Through daily lessons and practice, students are presented with important strategies to help them problem solve.  The current focus has been fractions, data analysis and probability.  Post assessments are administered at the end of each unit.  These tests allow us to celebrate our successes and they also indicate, through an item analysis, what topics need to be revisited.  Students are presented with additional opportunities to work on any deficiencies during a math intervention session which takes place Monday through Thursday from 2:30-3:00.  As always, please help your child become fluent with his or her math facts.  

Thank you for your continued support.

(Back to top)
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FROM THE NURSE’S CORNER

Winter Illnesses

Here are a few basic suggestions for winter coughs and colds:

· Children should get adequate rest, proper nutrition and exercise, preferably in the fresh air.

· If a child becomes ill, they should be kept a home, especially in the feverish, sore throat and sneezing stage. They can’t learn if they can’t breathe!

· Absence of fever does not necessarily mean a child is not sick. If symptoms persist, it is advisable to seek professional advice.

· If a child has an illness, which involves vomiting or diarrhea, they should remain at home until they are free of vomiting or diarrhea for 24 hours and can tolerate a full diet. 

Voicemail
When reporting an absence, unless you would like to speak with the school nurse, please leave your message for the OFFICE. The extension for the office is O. Please don’t leave absentee messages on the teachers voice mail. Staff members are not able to check their voice mail consistently during the day. Remember to report if your child has a fever, 100 or above, sore throat or cough. 

Staying in at Recess

Sometimes when a child returns to school after an illness, parents request in a note that he/she stay in for recess because it is too cold outside.

If a child is well enough to return to school, he/she should be well enough to participate in all school activities, including gym and recess. If there is any questions in your mind as to whether or not your child has recovered and is ready for school, he/she should stay home another day to rest up. 

Is Your Child Warm Enough?

[image: image28.wmf]We would like to reacquaint you with our policy regarding outdoor recess. Mr. Foresi makes the decision as to weather the children go outdoors for recess on any given day. On inclement weather days when it is snowing or raining, or when the temperature is below 25 degrees, there will be indoor recess. Otherwise, it is felt children do benefit from fresh air and exercise and they are expected to go outdoors at recess.

Your child should come to school adequately dressed for the cold weather—a warm coat, hat, mittens or gloves, and proper footwear.  In this season of mud or snow, please be sure your child has a change of clothes in their backpack. Many times snow pants leak, or the kids slip and fall, or spill on them at lunchtime, and need to change their pants, shirts and/or socks. We could use girls and boys sweat pants in sizes 6-14, if you would like to donate them to the school. 

Third Grade Physical Exams

I have sent home the second notice regarding Health Assessment Forms. Please return them to the Health Room as soon as possible.

I will be booking physicals at school after February vacation. 

[image: image29.wmf]February is Dental Health Month

Don’t forget to remind your child to brush and floss daily. See your dentist every 6 months. Change your toothbrush whenever you see the bristles starting to show wear, or after any illness. 

Screenings

Vision and hearing screenings for all grades are just about completed. If your child does not pass the established standards, I will contact you. Any questions please give me a call @ 666-4657 ext. 1. 

“Cover those coughs and sneezes-don’t let them blow in the breeze!”

Rosemary Breen, R.N.

School Nurse

(Back to top)
Physical Education

[image: image30.wmf]This is just a friendly reminder from the physical education staff here at John Paterson School.  Please send your child to school prepared for class with sneakers.  We realize with this being a snowy winter that boots may be the footwear of choice but they are not safe for participation in physical education class.  If your child is going to wear boots to school please send them with sneakers in a separate bag for him/her to change into.  Another suggestion is to send an old pair of sneakers in with your child for them to keep in their cubby so he or she will always have a pair to change into just in case.  Thank you very much for your cooperation.

During physical education class we are finishing up our floor hockey unit with every grade.  The students in Kindergarten through grade two have been learning the skills necessary to play the game while the older students in grades three and four will finish playing games to assess their progress in this exciting sport.


The fourth grade students will be participating in intramural floor hockey throughout the next couple of months.  They will have the opportunity to use the skills taught during the floor hockey unit in game situations.  Intramural basketball will overlap at the beginning of February in the form of a basketball tournament to determine the teams who will move on to the town wide HOOPLA Basketball Tournament.  Look for more details later in the month of January.

Over the next couple of months each grade will be starting a basketball unit.  The students in Kindergarten through grade two will learn through skill-based lessons in order to prepare them for playing the game later on.  Third and fourth grade students will be reviewing skills and then using them in game situations.  We will then use the parachute before February vacation week.

After February vacation week we will be slowing transitioning into our gymnastics unit beginning with the use of the mats and progressing toward using larger pieces of equipment. 

(Back to top)
Music Notes

Congratulations on great winter concert 4th graders!  We are already getting ready for a spectacular spring concert.


From now on, band players always need to bring their instrument to school on Tuesdays for band rehearsal.  Orchestra players always need to bring their instrument to school on Fridays for orchestra rehearsal.  (Everyone still needs to bring their instrument on their lesson day, too!)

MOST IMPORTANT:  If you are an instrument player, that means you are practicing your instrument every day or almost every day.  If you are NOT practicing your instrument just about every day, you are NOT really an instrument player!

We have a spectacular group of students this year, and we will have a ton of fun in band and orchestra rehearsals.  The harder we work, the more fun we will have!
(Back to top)
From the Art Room
We are starting off the New Year keeping busy in the art room.  Thank you to everyone who has brought in recyclables, my shelves are filled to capacity.  Please do not send in any more materials. I will send a note home when we are starting to run low.

Kindergarten students are learning about the artist Henri Matisse and looking at his painting, The Goldfish, 1910. The students used the responding process to describe, analyze, interpret and judge this work of art.  We talked about the goldfish being one of the most important details in the painting because the fish are bright and right in the middle of the work.  Students are beginning to create their own collages based on Henri Matisse’s work.

First Graders have completed a unit on sculpture and will begin a unit on Chinese New Year.  The students will learn about the Chinese culture and this special holiday.  Students will then create a dragon using, paper, paint and wood.  To decorate the dragon we will continue to focus on the art elements of pattern, color, shape, line and texture.

In second grade, the students have been studying the work of artist John James Audubon.  The first thing the students did was look at owls very carefully and identify what shapes make up an owl and practiced drawing them.  Then we focused on the texture on the owl’s body and used lines and shapes to create it.  The next thing students will create is drawing on scratchboard using a special wood tool.  The last project in this unit is creating an owl out of clay.  The students will then compare and contrast their drawings to their sculptures. 

Third graders are completing a unit on masks and will begin a unit on weaving.  The students looked at and discussed baskets as functional art.  Students will discuss the differences between functional and non-functional art and identify other types of functional art.  The students will create the basket by first cutting out a cardboard loom and then weave the baskets using cotton yarn.

In fourth grade we are finishing up a unit on Cubism and are now beginning a project that incorporates both art and music.  Students will be creating an abstract drawing of an instrument of their choice and will illustrate the music created by the instrument in the background.  As part of this project we have discussed how artists use color, line and shape to express their ideas. 

The school year is going by so fast.  In April John Paterson School will be participating in the town-wide art show.  If your student has a piece in the show, you will be notified by a letter home.  Unfortunately due to space, I can not exhibit a piece from every student, but I will squeeze in as many as I can.  Have a healthy and happy New Year!

(Back to top)
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Paterson Staff


Mr. Stephen J. Foresi, Principal


Mrs. Paula Bowman, Secretary	


Mrs. Gina Prange, Administrative Clerk


Mrs. Lilian Klinger, Early Childhood


Miss Nicole Chamberlain, Kindergarten


Mrs. Jill Hinton, Kindergarten


Mrs. Lesley Keener, Kindergarten


Mrs. Jodi Klimas, Kindergarten


Miss Alison Campanelli, Grade 1


Mrs. Karen Cote, Grade 1


Mrs. Patricia Olson, Grade 1


Mrs. Gail Pellegatto, Grade 1


Mrs. Stephani Sanzo, Grade 1


Mrs. Miranda Barilla, Grade 2


Mrs. Marilee Bontempo, Grade 2


Mrs. Linda Miga, Grade 2


Mrs. Christine Senatro, Grade 2


Mrs. Susan D’Alessandro, Grade 3


Mrs. Melissa Delaney, Grade 3


Ms. Julie Fischer, Grade 3 


Mrs. Beth Lucas, Grade 3


Ms. Katherine Michaud, Grade 3


Mrs. Norine Brown, Grade 4


Mrs. Marsha Carson, Grade 4


Mr. Jason Koski, Grade 4


Mrs. Rebecca Powers-Tibball, Grade 4


Mr. John Wozniak, Grade 4


Mrs. Joan Harpie, Building Substitute Teacher


Mrs. Diane Loura-Krol, Special Education


Mrs. Stacey Michaud, Special Education


Mrs. Angela Boudreau, Intern


Mrs. Michelle Burba, School Psychologist


Ms. Marissa Murphy, Social Worker


Ms. Melissa Friedberg, Speech Pathologist


Mrs. Tyyne Kelly, Speech Pathologist


Ms. Ann Bouchard, Occupational Therapist


Mrs. Karen Daigle, Occupational Therapist


Mrs. Joyce Schwalenberg, Physical Therapist


Mrs. Kim Luiz, Gifted Teacher


Ms. Betsy Schiavone, ELL Teacher


Mrs. Betty Lasker, Reading Consultant


Mrs. Karen DiFrancesca, Reading Recovery


Mrs. Denise MacDonald, Reading Teacher


Ms. Kathryn Barry, Learning Tutor


Mrs. Liz Condon, Learning Tutor


Ms. Melissa Meyer, Learning Tutor


Ms. Amanda Feola, Art


Mr. Stephen Bennett, Physical Education


Mr. Seth Greenberg, Physical Education


Mr. Paul Kemp, Music


Mrs. Mary Polezonis, Music


Dr. Rachel Pac, Computer Specialist


Ms. Gail Elston, Media Specialist


Mrs. Rosemary Breen, School Nurse


Mrs. Ann Marie Andrews, Spec. Ed. Learning Tutor


Ms. Jennifer Bunger, Tutor


Ms. Jennifer Corriveau, Tutor


Ms. Ashley Fasolo, Tutor


Mrs. Susan Kosnoff, Tutor


Ms. Suzi Klatt, Tutor


Mrs. Lisa Murphy, Tutor


Miss Sarah Raymond, Tutor


Miss Heather Sloate, Tutor


Mrs. Kim Diamond, Assistor


Ms. Linda Faselle, Assistor


Ms. Elaine Gaudette, Assistor


Mrs. Carlene Pac, Assistor


Mr. Michael D’Antonio, Custodian


Mr. Mark Richards, Custodian


Mr. Robert Tipton, Custodian


Mrs. Terry Rutkowski, Cafeteria Aide


Mrs. June Ryan Cafeteria Aide


Mrs. Naomi Saccavino, Cafeteria Aide


Mrs. Heidi Bochicchio, Cafeteria - Kitchen


Ms. Michelle Grenier, Cafeteria - Kitchen


Ms. Vida Oliva, Cafeteria - Kitchen
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